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For more information about SHIP, contact your local coordinator:  

Dakota 
Marguerite Zauner, marguerite.zauner@co.dakota.mn.us  
 
Scott 
Lindsay Aijala, LAijala@co.scott.mn.us    
 

Protecting residents from the dangers of secondhand smoke 
 
This past year, 66 more apartment buildings in Dakota County adopted smoke-free 
policies, protecting approximately 8,400 people from the dangers of secondhand 
smoke.  

When the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development finalized a rule in 
February 2017 requiring public housing to go smoke free, Dakota County Public Health 
Department and Live Smoke Free (LSF) staff began working with the Dakota County 
Community Development Agency (CDA) and the South St. Paul Housing and 
Redevelopment Authority (HRA) to help their staff and residents comply with the rule.  

Early in the planning stages, the CDA made the decision to extend the benefits of 
smoke-free housing beyond public housing residents to all of their estimated 5,500 
residents at all facilities such as senior living facilities, family townhomes and 
supportive housing. CDA Executive Director, Tony Schirtler, said that in addition to the 
health benefits of going smoke free, “It's just cost-effective for the taxpayers, a cost-
reduction effort." 

To assist with the transition to smoke free, Public Health and LSF staff began meeting 
with agency staff and residents early in 2017 to provide information and quit smoking 
resources. Staff conducted resident forums, surveys and training, and also partnered 
with HealthPartners to support residents who were interested in quitting smoking. 

Stakeholders came together to celebrate the implementation of the new rule with 
residents. Community partners that supported the effort included Health Partners, 
ProRx Pharmacy, University of Minnesota Extension, Discover Together South St. Paul 
and the Dakota County Sheriff’s Office.  

Public Health and LSF continue to provide ongoing support, including follow-up 
resident surveys and compliance and enforcement support to CDA and HRA staff and 
residents as they transition to a healthier, cleaner, and safer living environment. 

 



 

 
Child Care 
Child Development and Learning Center 
 
Community 
Dakota County - Greenway Lake Marion 
Dakota County CDA - Eagle Ridge 
Dakota County CDA - Heart of the City 
Dakota County CDA - Park Ridge Place 
Gramercy Club at Burnhaven 
 
Health Care 
Gramercy Club at Burnhaven 
 
Schools 
Burnsville Youth Collaborative 
Edward Neill Elementary 
Gideon Pond Elementary 
Sky Oaks Elementary 
Vista View Elementary 
 
Workplace 
Asset Marketing 
City of Burnsville 
City of Savage 
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